Big Fish Lake Association Board Meeting
11/28/18
Kit Ferber’s House
6:30 p.m.

In attendance:  Kit Ferber, Paul Steil, Doug Adamek, Allen Schmitz, Megan Johnson, Chris Wenner, Nina Steil

I.  Call to order (6:35 p.m.)

II. Approval of minutes from Board Meeting on 10/30/18.  
a. All minutes were approved via email.  Board meeting minutes are now available on the Big Fish Lake website.

III. Treasurer’s report (Matt Peters not available to report)

IV. Capital Campaign Video Update - Kit
a. Video for campaign was re-recorded on 11/21/18 in light of zebra mussels being found in Big Fish Lake.
b. Steve McComas (lake specialist) was interviewed in the video in a question and answer type format. He spoke about Zebra Mussels and the big threat from Starry Stonewort and Eurasian Milfoil.
c. More of the video will have to be edited.  
d. Plan is to play video at Chris & Jen Wenner’s cocktail party/Fundraiser on 1/25/19.
e. Kit will obtain permission from the producer of the Starry Stonewort film taken on Lake Koronis.
f. Doug would like to help Josh and the videographer with the final editing.

V. Campaign Brochure
a. Ideas and changes were discussed at length during meeting
b. Nina will make suggested changes and send to Rengel Printing.  Would like to have the brochures printed before 1/25/19 as well to go along with the video presentation at fundraiser.
c. Once the brochure and video are done, we will have Hailey put it on the website.
d. Kit will contact Initiative Foundation to check on the wording for a one time donation or donations over a three year period.  Would there be a credit card fee?  

VI. List of invitees for Campaign Fundraiser on 1/25/19
a. Kit will put together a potential list of donors
b. Nina will create an e-vite – to send out first week of January.
c. Showed BFLA Board some samples of e-vites.
d. BFLA will pitch in additional money to Chris & Jen to help with expenses of party. Several Board members offered to help Jen cook for the party.

VII. Sand in Outlet Update – Allen
Sand is cleared out of outlet.  Kit will send thank you notes to those who helped with the project.

VIII. Zebra Mussel Team – Chris 
In light of the Zebra Mussels being found in Big Fish Lake, and the DNR not taking an active role in trying to stop the spread – Chris Wenner, Rachel & Ted Ruzanic, Matt Peters, and Hailey Bayer have decided that they would investigate what else can be done on their own.  They have contacted the University of MN Aquatic Invasive Species Research Center (MAISRC).  There are grant dollars available, and this team will check into perhaps researching further.  There is also the U.S Geological Survey located in LaCrosse, WI that studies sights that have already been established.  Big Fish Lake could possibly be on the list as a back-up in having a study done.  Chris and the team are currently researching other studies that perhaps Big Fish could be involved in.  No great leads yet…

IX. Update on Insurance for BFLA Board – Kit
*Insurance coverage application is currently on hold. Kit will have more information at the next meeting.

X. Future BFLA Board meetings:
a. January 30, 2019
b. February 27, 2019
c. March 27, 2019
d. April 14, 2019

XI. Adjourn (8:30 p.m.)
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